

# Parent Teacher Association – Meeting Minutes

**Date** Wednesday 12<sup>th</sup> June

**Time** 6-7pm

**Venue** TMPS

**Present** L Lumsden, A Nichol, S Lunan, Z Smythe, R Shields, F Paterson, J Law (DHT), H Cochrane (PT)

**Apologies** M Tracey, R Reid, K Sanders, A Livingstone, V Pasuvalingarm, I Yang, L Kerr, A Trindale, K St Clair, S. Cheng, N Pollock (PT).

**Minutes** H Cochrane (PT)

Agenda Item	Discussion	Action
P7 Leaver's Disco	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Papa John's is closed – to look for alternative for gluten free/ vegan option</li> <li>Photo Booth is great but it takes hours to sort the photos for school staff.</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>L. Lumsden to speak to La Vita to see if they have gluten free and vegan pizza.</li> <li>J. Law to speak to L. Kerr about options</li> </ul>
Playground Markings	<p>Playground games &amp; storage bought with grant money - £1100. These will be kept until August.</p> <p>Discussions about what the different companies can offer. H. Cochrane gave feedback following questions PTA asked about the quotes</p> <p><b>Scot Play</b> – £2751 including clock &amp; activity trail Grass mat – £1058.50 Total - £3809</p> <p><b>Caledonia Play</b> - £3725 including grass mats £1275 – grass mats Total - £3725 £2450 without grass mats</p> <p><b>Fastlane</b> - £2800 Line marking only, don't do grass mats</p> <p>PTA unanimously agreed to J. Law &amp; H. Cochrane deciding what markings to get and where they would go in the playground – budget of approx. £5000</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>All in agreement not to use Fastlane</li> <li>All agreed and voted for Scot Play unanimously.</li> <li>J. Law &amp; H. Cochrane to organise playground marking with budget of £5000</li> </ul>
Money raised	<p>Spring Fayre £2706 Sponsor Money £2679 (to date) Disco £1000</p> <p>Total in bank - £18097</p>	
Parking Banners	<p>Children's banners have been ordered following JRSO competition Agreed to hold off with ordering additional banners until children's ones are displayed to see what space is left - Susan</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Heidi to chase delivery of banners</li> </ul>

Funding	<p>There is money in the bank for funding things that the school needs.</p> <p>H Cochrane shared the staff wish list which included the following:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Storage for loose parts outside</li> <li>• Wet weather games per class</li> <li>• Termly play resources for P1/2 staff</li> <li>• STEM resources for P3-P7 per class</li> <li>• Top up sports equipment, e.g. tennis balls</li> <li>• Jennifer needs storage - Ikea units for play P1/2</li> <li>• Storage for PE equipment</li> </ul> <p>A.Trindale suggested we use the money to make the teacher's lives easier</p> <p>S Lunan and L Lumsden would like to update the scooters if there is a need for that in the future. H Cochrane mentioned that Sustrans are possibly giving us up to 7 free scooters.</p> <p>A Trindale's work have a community day and as the PTA are a charitable status, they can come and do a work day and crowd-fund matching.</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• All in agreement that PTA would pay for items listed</li> <li>• PTA suggested we price up each of these things and give it to the PTA – J. Law &amp; H. Cochrane to do this</li> </ul>
		•
Next Meeting	Session 2024/2025	